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Dear Councillors

I have lived in Lidcombe all my life and have seen an increase in substantial development over the recent
years. Nowadays, it's common for the streets/roads of Lidcombe to be very conjested as a result of the
numerous apartments and the high density living around the station.

The units which are still being built in Church street are yet to be finished and they too will significantly
increase conjestion of the small streets of Lidcombe in the very near future once residents begin to move
in.

I strongly object to the development of an organic transfer station, metres away from these apartments
and residential houses which will see over a hundred additional trucks per day on the residential single
lane roads/streets of Lidcombe in that area.

This waste station would decrease the value of property, create a traffic nightmare of residents and what
of the materials to be stored there - diesel, petrol, methane, etc. There are schools close by, there is a
nursing home close by, the roads and bridges have not been designed for this type of thorough fare.

Sydney is a big space - why does a waste station need to be put right in the middle of a suburbina
residential area? Why would government even entertain this?

Whilst | am sure this transfer station is required, there are other more suitable areas for it to be built.
Areas which are away from residential homes, where access would be easier to get into and out of the

plant and where it would not impact residents who are 70m away.

| ask that Council consider these points and act in the best interest and of their residents in Lidcombe.
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